
 

 
 

NOTICEBOARD – June 2021 

 

If you have any community related news for inclusion on the Noticeboard, please contact clerk@northlewparishcouncil.org.uk.    An 

electronic version of this including hyperlinks can also be downloaded from the website. 

 

 
 

 

COVID 

West Devon Community and Voluntary Services have issued 

their latest Information and Funding Bulletin which covers a 

manner of items, including covid testing centres, voluntary and 

community help and training and local funding opportunities.   

Click here for more information. 

LOCAL TOWN COUNCIL NOTIFICATIONS  

Devon and Cornwall Police Matters – please see the enclosed 

information here on the different ways of contacting the police. 

Devon Communities Together are still running their befriending 

phone calls and online meet ups until the end of June for anyone 

in Devon over 55 feeling isolated or lonely.  More details are 

found here. 

Duty to Protect - the Government are consulting on the 

introduction of a ‘Duty to Protect’:- see link for further 

information.  This web page will take you to the full document 

and the document includes an on-line survey.  Deadline is 2 July. 

G7 Event – information on this event due to take place in Cornwall 
between 11-13 June can be found here. 
 
Highways - Potholes and General Highways Update and Flooding 

Prevention – If you spot any potholes or other problems on our 

roads, such as flooding and blocked drains, hazardous or fallen 

trees, overgrown vegetation, please report them to DCC using the 

following link.   Road Closure from Milland Cross to Gorhuish 

Cross 1-5 June – further details can be found here. 

New Mayor –  Cllr Caroline Mott is the new Mayor for West 
Devon Borough Council, having been voted in by councillors on 
Tuesday 25 May at Annual Council.    Click here for further 
information. 
 
Okehampton District Community Transport Group would like 
your support by nominating their group (Charity No. 1024617) by 
clicking on the link https://www.movementforgood.com/ for the 
chance to received £1000. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
PARISH NEWS 
 

Village Defibrillator – a new very visible 
and waterproof casing has been installed 
on the village defib with thanks to Peter 
Smitherman and Shaun Millership for 
their expertise and to Kate Hawkins for 
her ongoing maintenance and advice.     A 
training video is being made with details 
on how you can participate to follow. 

 

Green Dragon Pub –  Please visit their facebook page  The Green 
Dragon Northlew for further information on opening hours and 
takeaway service.  
 
Northlew News – June’s quarterly edition will be out in the next 
few weeks and previous editions can be download from the 
website here.  Anyone interested in contributing or advertising in 
future editions or wanting to be added to the email distribution 
list, should contact editor Celia Miners at 
northlewnews@gmail.com.  
 
Northlew Outreach Post Office is open Mondays and 
Wednesdays from 09.30am – 12.30 pm and as of 7 April will be 
open from 09.00am – 12.00 pm on Fridays.   It also offers 
magazines as well as some stationery and DIY items. 
 
Northlew Playing Fields Working Party – the playing fields and 
playground is a great amenity for all our villagers to use. The 
Parish Council are keen to form a Working Party to help keep the 
playing fields in tip-top condition for everyone to enjoy.  Please 
contact the Clerk for further information. 
 
Parish Council Meetings – these monthly meetings will return to 
being face to face at the Victory Hall from 21 June.   Parishioners 
are invited to attend and details on forthcoming meetings can be 
found on the website.   
    
The Square Shop is open Mondays 10.00am until 1pm, Tuesdays 
to Friday 10.00am until 4pm  and then at the weekend 10.00am 
till noon with three bread deliveries a week and welcomes orders 
for bread, vegetables and meats from local suppliers. Contact: 
Steve Lofthouse/Tim Williams Email: 
squareshopnorthlew@outlook.com or Mobile Number:  07533  

017938 or at    Square Shop Northlew.  
 
Victory Hall.   Please direct any opening and booking enquiries to 
Jayne O’Connell on 01409 221225.or 07815 418126 or email 
Jayne.northlew@gmail.com. 
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